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       NEWSLETTER 

 
 

 
 

21st December 2020 
 

Dear Colleagues, 
 
As we approach Christmas and the end of this tumultuous year, we should take 
a moment to reflect on the unflinching dedication and hard work across both 
counties of our GPs, nurses, healthcare assistants, reception staff, practice 
managers, administrative and support staff supporting and caring for so many 
of our patients at this time.  Be proud of the role that you have played in 
responding to the challenges that COVID-19 has brought to our door.  The LMC 
would like to thank you, and your practice teams for all that you have done for 
your patients and each other over this last year. 
 
The pressures facing general practice have never felt so great and news over 
the weekend brings more alarm and uncertainty to a workforce that is already 
exhausted and strained.  Caring for one another has never been more 
important.  If you need help at any time, the LMC are here for you. 
 
All of our practices agreed to take on the Covid vaccination programme 
enhanced service, choosing to be part of the solution and way out of this 
pandemic which has consumed all of our lives for too long. We can start to 
hope that with further roll out of the vaccine in the New Year things will get 
better. 
 
I hope that you can take some time to rest and relax over the Christmas period 
at some point and that collectively we can face the New year with renewed 
vigour and strength because we will get through this eventually and we will do 
it together. 
 
ROLL OUT OF COVID-19 VACCINATION PROGRAMME 
As even more areas of England move into the strictest restrictions, amidst an 
alarming rise of COVID-19 cases in these areas, it is wonderful that the first 
wave of practice group sites have started to vaccinate eligible people (those 

https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/cache/downloads/ThankYou-Letter.pdf


 
 

Page 2 
 

  

 

 

aged 80 and over, care home workers and residents and some healthcare 
workers) this week.  This is an incredible achievement, especially given the 
speed of the roll out and many practical hurdles that practices have had to 
overcome.  We know that many people have spent a considerable amount of 
time preparing for this programme and that the logistical challenges have been 
enormous.  Well done to those wave 1 sites who have tackled this head on. 
 
Following BMA advice, NHSE/I has updated the collaborative agreement to 
strengthen the indemnity and information sharing sections.  NHSE/I and Public 
Health England have also issued a Patient Group Direction which practice 
groups are now using, and therefore will not need to use the Patient Specific 
Direction that hospitals had to use in the initial phase.  More information about 
using PGDs and PSDs is available on their website.  Today the government has 
issued the National Protocol for COVID-19 mRNA vaccine and this will allow 
vaccination sites greater flexibility.  All the NHSE/I guidance about the CVP can 
be accessed here. 
 
Read the BMA guidance about the COVID-19 vaccination programme. 
 
PATIENT VIDEOS IN DIFFERENT LANGUAGES FOR COVID-19 
VACCINATION PROGRAMME 
Colleagues in West Yorkshire have produced some short videos in alternative 
languages to help people understand more about the coronavirus vaccine and 
what it means for them.  These are recorded by GPs and are based on the 
patient leaflets produced by Public Health England to make sure patients get 
consistent information.  The videos, available on YouTube, are aimed at helping 
people over the age of 80, for whom English may not be their first language, 
have the right information about the vaccine in a way that is meaningful and 
easy to understand. 
 
It is hoped that these videos will help to reassure and encourage our BAME 
communities to take up the offer of the vaccine when invited.  At the moment 
these videos are available in English, Pashto and Urdu, but they are hoping to 
release other languages soon.  Please share them with relevant patients, and 
local communities, who are being invited for the vaccine. 
 
SUPPORTING GENERAL PRACTICE – ADDITIONAL £150 MILLION OF 
FUNDING 
Last month, NHSE/I wrote to practices and CCGs regarding £150 million of 
additional, non-recurrent funding which practices should now be receiving. 
Since then, GPC have been contacted by GPs asking us to clarify elements of 
the scheme and how it fits with other schemes: 

https://www.england.nhs.uk/publication/covid-19-vaccination-programme-2020-21-covid-19-enhanced-service-vaccination-collaboration-agreement/
https://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/covid-19-vaccination-programme/patient-group-direction/
https://www.bma.org.uk/advice-and-support/gp-practices/prescribing/patient-group-and-patient-specific-directions
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/national-protocol-for-covid-19-mrna-vaccine-bnt162b2-pfizerbiontech
https://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/covid-19-vaccination-programme/primary-care-guidance/
https://www.bma.org.uk/advice-and-support/covid-19/gp-practices/covid-19-vaccination-programme
https://nhs.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=0abe026bfdb347fa9572000a0&id=1ec7a812dd&e=dff2b047db
https://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/wp-content/uploads/sites/52/2020/03/C0828_GP-funding-letter-_second-wave_9novreb.pdf
https://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/wp-content/uploads/sites/52/2020/03/C0828_GP-funding-letter-_second-wave_9novreb.pdf


 
 

Page 3 
 

  

 

 

• CCGs should ensure that practices receive the money without 
burdensome administrative or application processes 

• The funding must be used to expand workforce capacity, which can be 
used for new employees, new locums, or additional sessions for 
existing employees or locums 

• Practices are free to use the money to employ locum GPs through any 
existing arrangements and you should take whatever decisions are 
most likely to help support your local workforce in a timely manner.  
Alternatively, practices may wish to use the time-limited funding to 
‘pump prime’ permanent employment contracts. 

• Practices do not have to be signed up to the COVID vaccination 
programme enhanced service or any other scheme to receive this 
funding.  However, practices that are signed up to the enhanced service 
may use the funding to engage staff to support this work, or to backfill 
permanent staff who have been redeployed. 

• NHSE/I will soon be announcing a new funding stream to develop 
primary care staff pools, which is referenced in the letter, but the 
guidance is yet to be published.  While practices’ share of the £150 
million funding can be used to bring in staff through the new pools, 
there is no requirement to do so.  There is also no obligation to use the 
accompanying ‘flexible employment contract template’ or the 
forthcoming practice-locum matching software.  If the software is used, 
it does not have to replace existing relationships between practices and 
locums.  Costs for locum engagement should continue to be decided 
between practices and locums. 

 
LATERAL FLOW ANTIGEN TESTING IN PRIMARY CARE 
Practices will this week receive notification of the availability of lateral flow 
antigen testing kits which will be rolled out to regularly test asymptomatic 
patient-facing staff delivering NHS primary care services in England.  Patient-
facing staff will be asked to test twice a week using self-administered nasal 
swabbing and report their results through an online platform, and any positive 
lateral flow antigen tests will need to be followed up by a confirmatory PCR 
test.  It is voluntary for practices and individuals to take part in this, and is not 
a contractual requirement, however, if you do start testing, it is a statutory 
requirement to report all of your results. 
 
Primary care contractors will receive an invitation to order lateral flow testing 
devices directly from Primary Care Services England (PCSE), who will be 
managing the ordering and delivery process. 
Following receipt of an invitation, practices should log on and complete their 
order by Wednesday 30 December. 

https://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/wp-content/uploads/sites/52/2020/03/C0828_GP-funding-letter-_second-wave_9novreb.pdf
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This letter from NHSE/I has further information on how to order and receive 
deliveries of lateral flow antigen testing kits for staff.  Standard Operating 
Procedures and guidance for staff self-testing have also been published. 
 
Guidance is being produced on this, which will be published shortly. 
 
GUIDANCE FOR CLAIMING REIMBURSEMENT FOR PPE 
The guidance for claiming reimbursement for PPE for non-hospital providers, 
including general practice, has now been published.  Claims may be made for 
COVID-19 PPE purchased from 27 February to 31 December 2020 for use in 
delivery of NHS clinical services.  There will be no further entitlement to 
reimbursement for PPE purchased after 31 December 2020 as this can be 
obtained free of charge from the DHSC portal. 
 
UPCOMING VOTE ON FUTURE NEGOTIATIONS ON THE PCN DES 
Following a resolution of LMC England conference in November we will shortly 
be seeking a mandate from the GP profession on whether GPC England should 
continue negotiations on the PCN DES.  This will be open to all GPs in England 
and will take place in January.  We know that this is currently an extremely 
busy period for all in general practice, however we would encourage as many 
GPs as possible to participate as this will have a direct influence upon 
negotiations and funding available for the 2020/21 contract and beyond.  
Further information on the vote will be sent out early in the new year. 
 
AISMA AND ICAEW JOINT STATEMENT ABOUT ACCOUNT ISSUES FOR 
PCNS 
In order to assist PCNs to have a better understanding of the obligations to 
prepare statements of account to ensure tax and pension liabilities are dealt 
with correctly in their member practices, AISMA and the ICAEW have jointly 
prepared the attached information. 
 
NEW PORTAL FOR PCN ADDITIONAL ROLES REIMBURSEMENT 
SCHEME CLAIMS 
NHSEI have launched an online portal to allow PCNs submit to submit claims 
for reimbursement for roles claimed under the Additional Roles Reimbursement 
Scheme.  It has been created to allow PCNs to submit their monthly claims 
through the portal; and CCGs to approve/reject claims forms through the 
portal. 
 
The portal has been designed with PCNs and CCGs and will support a more 
streamlined approach for submission and approval of additional roles claims.  

https://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/wp-content/uploads/sites/52/2020/12/C0943-Lateral-Flow-Testing-in-PC_16dec.pdf
https://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/wp-content/uploads/sites/52/2020/12/C0957_Primary-care-lateral-flow-test-SOP.pdf
https://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/wp-content/uploads/sites/52/2020/12/C0957_Primary-care-lateral-flow-test-SOP.pdf
https://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/wp-content/uploads/sites/52/2020/12/NHS-Test-and-Trace_HEE_PC-staff-testing-LFD.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/ppe-reimbursement-for-non-hospital-providers
https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/cache/downloads/AIS500-AISMA-and-ICAEW-Joint-Statement-DSW-111220.pdf
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This page on FuturesNHS provides further information on the process and the 
new portal, as well as guides to help users start to use the new process, FAQs 
to support with the most common questions and also a video to help guide 
both PCNs and CCGs through the new process.  They are also in the process 
of adding a link to the portal claim form on the NHS website, so it sits alongside 
the existing excel claim form.  PCNs will be able to use either the portal or 
manual excel claim form. 
 
FALSIFIED MEDICINES DIRECTIVE UPDATE 
Now the UK has left the EU and the Transition Period ends on 31 December 
2020, the ‘safety features’ elements of the EU Falsified Medicines Directive 
cease to have effect in Great Britain. 
 
EU EXIT: MEDICINES SUPPLY IN PRIMARY CARE - JOINT STATEMENT 
BY THE BMA AND PSNC 
The UK will leave the EU Single Market on 31 December and as we reported 
last week, the Chief Pharmaceutical Officer has reminded primary care 
providers of the need to avoid local stockpiling of medicines.  This message 
extends to patients. 
 
National plans are in place seeking to ensure continuity of supply, and GPs and 
pharmacists are encouraged to reassure patients that they do not need to order 
extra medication as this could contribute to or cause supply problems.  
Additionally, NHSE/I have said that prescription durations will be monitored 
and investigated where necessary - the aim is to keep prescribing and 
dispensing as close to business as usual as possible. 
 
The DHSC’s work in this area is supported by the Medicines Shortages 
Response Group which advises, for example, on whether the development of 
a Serious Shortage Protocol (SSP) would be beneficial to help mitigate a 
shortage. See more information about medicine shortages procedures here. 
 
We are in regular contact with DHSC on medicines supply and will continue to 
monitor the situation and resolve any issues as they arise.  However, should 
there be any disruption to medicines supply next year, GP practice staff and 
community pharmacy teams will need to work together to make sure that all 
patients continue to have access to the medicines they need, when they need 
them. 
 
Community pharmacies will do all that they can to ensure that patients do have 
access to the medicines they need.  These efforts may include phoning around 
suppliers, ‘staged’ dispensing, or considering potential alternative treatments.  

https://future.nhs.uk/connect.ti/primarycareworkforce/view?objectID=24547184
https://www.england.nhs.uk/publication/des-additional-roles-reimbursement-scheme-claim-form-2020-21/
https://www.england.nhs.uk/publication/eu-exit-medicines-supply-continuity-letter-from-dr-keith-ridge/
https://www.england.nhs.uk/publication/eu-exit-medicines-supply-continuity-letter-from-dr-keith-ridge/
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/927581/DHSC-shortages-regulations-guidance-2020_final_accessible.pdf
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GPs will continue to liaise with pharmacies on this as necessary.  Medicine 
shortages can bring additional workload to both GPs and pharmacists, but 
collaborative working at a local level is essential to maintain patient care. 
 
BMA AND RCGP STATEMENT ON ‘CANCARD’ 
Some concerns have been raised by practices about the Cancard UK website 
and its proposed ‘GP endorsed’ ID card.  The website offers the ability to apply 
for: ‘A holographic photo ID card.  Designed in collaboration with GPs and 
verified at the patients surgery.  The card is for people who qualify for a 
legal prescription but are unable to afford one.” 
 
Applications are said to have opened on 1 November 2020.  The Medicinal 
Cannabis holographic photo ID card is being offered by Cancard UK to 
patients who meet the following criteria:- 
 
- Have a diagnosis (confirmed by their GP) that is currently being prescribed 
for privately. 
- Have tried two types of prescription medication or have discussed and 
discounted these options based on side effect profile or dependence 
concerns. 
- Are unable to afford a private prescription. 
- Are required to be in possession of a small amount of Cannabis in order 
to manage their symptoms. 
- Are at risk of criminalisation. 
 
The BMA and RCGP supports the use of ‘cannabis-based products for 
medicinal use in humans’ under the supervision of specialist clinicians or 
prescription of MHRA authorised licenced products by doctors who have the 
necessary clinical experience and competences. 
 
These products must have been produced in accordance with the necessary 
standards for the production of medicinal products in the UK in order to 
ensure their safety and authenticity.  They also support the call for further 
research into the safety and potential indications for use of these medical 
products. 
 
The BMA and RCGP cannot however support the use of the Cancard, nor 
the suggestion that UK registered GPs sign a declaration confirming a 
diagnosis in order for the card to be issued. 
 

https://www.cancard.co.uk/
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The Cancard UK website states that the Cancard has been designed in 
collaboration with GPs, but neither the RCGP nor BMA have been formally 
consulted or given endorsement. 
 
Whilst we sympathise with patients who struggle to pay a private prescription 
charge, we do not believe that this is a justifiable reason to encourage the 
purchase of unregulated unlicensed cannabis products from unregulated or 
illegal dealers. 
 
If a patient is deemed to meet the criteria for an NHS prescription for an MHRA 
authorised prescriptible product then this may be issued where appropriate.  
Those patients on low incomes or with medical conditions qualifying for 
prescription charge exemption will be exempt from prescription charge in line 
with current regulations. 
 
Read the BMA guidance on Cannabis-based medicinal products here 
 
Read the RCGP clinical guidance Cannabis-based medication: an interim 
desktop guide 
 
GENDER PAY GAP IN MEDICINE REVIEW 
The Gender Pay Gap in Medicine Review has been published this week.  It is 
the largest review of gender pay gap in the public sector and involved 
interviews, online surveys and the examination of doctors' pay via ESR 
(electronic staff records) and HMRC returns.  A steering group oversaw the 
review, chaired by Prof Jane Dacre, with representation from the BMA as a key 
stakeholder.  The government has now also committed to the formation of an 
Implementation Panel moving forwards. 
 
The GPC’s Education, Training and Workforce group has been considering how 
to address gender pay gap in general practice, and there will be a series of 
webinars and work streams to help support this. 
 
LAUNCH OF THE INSTITUTE OF GENERAL PRACTICE MANAGEMENT 
(UK) 
The Institute of Institute of General Practice Management (IGM) was launched 
this week, with the aim of being recognised as the professional body that 
represents all managers working within general practice in the UK.  The BMA 
has had initial discussions with members of IGPM and will be building on this 
in the future about supporting General Practice.  Read more in the attached 
communication about the formation of IGPM. 
 

https://www.bma.org.uk/what-we-do/population-health/prescription-and-illicit-drugs/cannabis-based-medicinal-products
http://www.rcgp.org.uk/clinical-and-research/resources/a-to-z-clinical-resources/cannabis-based-medication.aspx
http://www.rcgp.org.uk/clinical-and-research/resources/a-to-z-clinical-resources/cannabis-based-medication.aspx
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/944246/Gender_pay_gap_in_medicine_review.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-takes-forward-plans-to-cut-gender-pay-gap-in-medicine
http://www.igpm.org.uk/
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MENTAL HEALTH AND WELLBEING 
Wellbeing 
We are fortunate to have excellent mental health support in place for general 
practice locally across both our counties.  Do please access support if you need 
it and remember that it is very hard to look after others if you are not looking 
after yourself!  The latest support available can be found on our website. 
 
Mentor Support 
Please find a flyer highlighting how you can access peer support during this 
time here.  More information about wellbeing support can be found on the LMC 
website. 
 
BMA Mental Health and Wellbeing 
The BMA continues to offer wellbeing services and confidential 24/7 counselling 
and peer support for all doctors and medical students, as well as their partners 
and dependents, on 0330 123 1245.  Access the BMA’s COVID-19 wellbeing 
pages here. 
 
The BMA has welcomed the NHSE/I announcement of further funding for the 
expanded and rapid access provision of mental health services for NHS staff in 
England over the winter.  This is urgently required and something the BMA has 
been calling for to support the major challenges NHS staff are facing.  At the 
ARM, a motion was passed expressing concern at the potential long-term 
impact of the pandemic and called for resources to support the profession.  As 
we head into a second wave of the virus it is vital that staff are protected.  Find 
out more here. 
 
LMC WEBSITE 
The following guidance has been added to the LMC website 
www.worcslmc.co.uk this week: 
 
GP Firearms Proforma 
Firearms FAQs for Applicants 
LMC Firearms Guidance for GPs 
Phoenix Flyer H&W 
Falsified Medicines Directive Update 
AISMA and ICAEW Joint Statement 
Institute of General Practice Management Positional Paper for Consultation 
Thank You Letter to Practices 
 
 

https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/
https://teamnet.clarity.co.uk/Topics/File/Public/3863a40c-9254-4cfb-b520-ab5a00bc8713/5f8b68b6-aa15-4d2a-be64-ab8300c2ca98/38b68fd8-a8ab-4fa0-b969-ab8e0139d8e8
https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/
https://www.bma.org.uk/advice-and-support/your-wellbeing#wellbeing-support-services
https://www.bma.org.uk/advice-and-support/covid-19/your-health/covid-19-your-wellbeing
https://www.bma.org.uk/advice-and-support/covid-19/your-health/covid-19-your-wellbeing
https://www.england.nhs.uk/2020/10/strengthening-mental-health-support-for-staff/
https://people.nhs.uk/
https://people.nhs.uk/
http://www.worcslmc.co.uk/
https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/cache/downloads/GP-Proforma-FINAL.docx
https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/cache/downloads/FIREARMS-FAQs-for-Applicants-FINAL.docx
https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/cache/downloads/LMC-Firearms-Guidance-for-GPs-FINAL.pdf
https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/cache/downloads/Phoenix-Flyer-HW.pdf
https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/cache/downloads/Falsified-Medicines-Directive-update.pdf
https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/cache/downloads/AIS500-AISMA-and-ICAEW-Joint-Statement-DSW-111220.pdf
https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/cache/downloads/IGPM-Positional-Paper-for-Consultation---December-2020.pdf
https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/cache/downloads/ThankYou-Letter.pdf
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OTHER COVID 19 RESOURCES 
BMJ – news and resources 
RCGP COVID-19 information 
NHSE/I primary care bulletins 
NICE resources 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.bmj.com/coronavirus
https://www.rcgp.org.uk/policy/rcgp-policy-areas/covid-19-coronavirus.aspx
https://www.england.nhs.uk/coronavirus/primary-care/other-resources/primary-care-bulletin/
https://nhsconfed.us16.list-manage.com/track/click?u=feeeed3bba7c179fd3a7ef554&id=0017c62a07&e=d3deb28f87
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WORCESTERSHIRE AND HEREFORDSHIRE LMC LTD 
 

Registered office:  St Stephens Surgery, Adelaide Street, Redditch, Worcs  B97 4AL 
   Tel. 01527 65082 

 

All topical issues relating to local general practice are discussed at the monthly 
LMC meetings and those minutes can be read on the LMC Website.  Should 
you require further information on any issues raised at the LMC meetings 
please do not hesitate to contact the LMC representative for your area or 
practice. 
 

MEMBERS OF THE WORCESTERSHIRE COMMITTEE 
 

CHAIRMAN:  Dr David Herold 

    Riverside Surgery, Waterside, Evesham, Worcs. WR11 1JP 
    Tel: 01386 444400   Email: d.herold@nhs.net  

VICE-CHAIRMAN: tbc 
 

SECRETARY:  Dr Gillian Farmer 
    St Stephens Surgery, (address and contact details as above) 
    Email: gfarmer@worcslmc.co.uk  
 
EXECUTIVE OFFICER: Lisa Siembab 
    St Stephens Surgery, (address and contact details as above) 
    Email: lsiembab@worcslmc.co.uk 
 

Representatives: 
 
BROMSGROVE: Dr D Pryke   REDDITCH:  Dr I Haines 
   Dr K Hollier      Dr S Pike 
  
WYRE FOREST: Dr M Davis   WYCHAVON: Dr D Herold  
   Dr S Morton      Dr J Rankin 
   Dr J Rayner      Dr R Kinsman 
 
MALVERN:  Dr P Bunyan   WORCESTER: Dr F Martin 

Dr B Fisher      Dr C Whyte 
          Dr R Benney 
 
Co-opted Representatives:   Practice Manager Representatives: 
Out of Hours: Dr E Penny   Helen Garfield, Representative WF PM 
Dispensing:  Dr J Rankin   Lisa Luke, Representative R&B PM 
Registrars Rep: Dr J Chun (North)  Meryl Foster, Representative SW PM 
   Dr L Jones (South) 
First5 Rep:  Dr M Venables 
IT Rep:  Dr R Williams 
Non Principals: Dr W Safdar 

https://www.worcslmc.co.uk/pages/lmc-meetings
mailto:d.herold@nhs.net
mailto:gfarmer@worcslmc.co.uk
mailto:lsiembab@worcslmc.co.uk
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Clinical Directors: Rotating 
BAME:  Dr W Safdar 
 
 
 
 

MEMBERS OF THE HEREFORDSHIRE COMMITTEE 
 

CHAIRMAN: Dr Nigel Fraser 
   Wargrave House Surgery, 23 St Owen Street, Hereford, HR1 2JB 
   Tel: (01432) 272285  Email: nigel.fraser@nhs.net 
 

SECRETARY: Dr Richard Dales 

Mortimer Medical Practice, Croase Orchard Surgery, 
Kingsland, Leominster HR6 9QL 
Tel. 01568 708214     Email: herefordlmc@btinternet.com 

 
EXECUTIVE 
OFFICER:  Lisa Siembab 
   St Stephens Surgery, (address and contact details as above) 
   Email: lsiembab@worcslmc.co.uk 

 

 
Representatives: 
 
All 20 practices are represented at Committee Meetings 

 
 
 

Worcestershire and Herefordshire GPC Representative: Dr S Parkinson 
 
 

THIS NEWSLETTER IS PRODUCED FROM THE LMC OFFICE AT  
ST STEPHENS SURGERY 

 

The next LMC meetings will be: 
 

Worcestershire – 14th January 2021 
Herefordshire – 13th January 2021 

mailto:nigel.fraser@nhs.net
mailto:herefordlmc@btinternet.com
mailto:lsiembab@worcslmc.co.uk

